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Federal Highway Administration, DOT § 668.213 

§ 668.209 Eligibility of work. 

(a) Permanent work must have prior 
program approval in accordance with 
paragraph (a) of § 668.215 unless such 
work is performed as emergency re-
pairs. 

(b) Emergency repairs, including per-
manent work performed incidental to 
emergency repairs, and all PE may 
begin immediately and do not need 
prior program approval. Reimburse-
ment shall be contingent upon the 
work ultimately being approved in ac-
cordance with the requirements of 
paragraph (a) of § 668.215. 

(c) To qualify for emergency relief, 
the damaged or destroyed road or trail 
shall be designated as a Federal road. 

(d) Replacement highway facilities 
are appropriate when it is not practical 
and economically feasible to repair or 
restore a damaged element to its pre-
existing condition. Emergency relief is 
limited to the cost of a new facility 
constructed to current design stand-
ards of comparable capacity and char-
acter to the destroyed facility. With re-
spect to a bridge, a comparable facility 
is one which meets current geometric 
and construction standards for the 
type and volume of traffic it will carry 
during its design life. 

(e) Emergency relief funds may par-
ticipate to the extent of eligible repair 
costs when proposed projects contain 
betterments or other work not eligible 
for emergency funds. 

(f) Work may include: 
(1) Repair to, or reconstruction of, se-

riously damaged highway elements for 
a distance which would be within nor-
mal highway right-of-way limits, in-
cluding necessary clearance of debris 
and other deposits in drainage courses, 
where such work would not be classed 
as heavy maintenance. 

(2) Restoration of stream channels 
when the work is necessary for the sat-
isfactory operation of the Federal road. 
The applicant must have responsibility 
and authority for maintenance and 
proper operation of stream channels re-
stored. 

(3) Betterments where clearly eco-
nomically justified to prevent future 
recurring damage. Economic justifica-
tion acceptable to the DFDE must 
weigh the cost of such betterments 

against the risk of eligible recurring 
damage and the cost of future repair. 

(4) Actual PE and CE costs on ap-
proved projects. 

(5) Emergency repairs. 

[43 FR 59485, Dec. 21, 1978, as amended at 47 
FR 10529, Mar. 11, 1982] 

§ 668.211 Notification, damage assess-
ment, and finding. 

(a) Notification. During or as soon as 
possible after a natural disaster or cat-
astrophic failure, each applicant will 
notify the DFDE of its tentative intent 
to apply for emergency relief and re-
quest that a Finding be made. 

(b) Acknowledgment. The DFDE will 
promptly acknowledge the notification 
and briefly describe subsequent damage 
assessment, Finding, and application 
procedures. 

(c) Field report. The applicant shall 
cooperate with the DFDE to promptly 
make a field survey of overall damage 
and in the preparation of a field report. 

(d) Finding. Using the field report and 
other information deemed appropriate, 
the DFDE will promptly issue a Find-
ing and if an Affirmative Finding is 
made, establish the date after which 
repair or reconstruction will be consid-
ered for emergency relief, and note the 
dates of the extraordinary natural oc-
currence or catastrophic event respon-
sible for the damage or destruction. 

(e) Detailed site inspections. (1) If an 
Affirmative Finding is made, the appli-
cant shall cooperate with the DFDE to 
make a detailed inspection of each 
damage site. 

(2) If it appears certain an Affirma-
tive Finding will be made, the DFDE 
may elect to make these site inspec-
tions at the time damage is initially 
assessed pursuant to paragraph (c) of 
this section. 

(f) The applicant shall make avail-
able to FHWA personnel conducting 
damage survey and estimate work 
maps depicting designated Federal 
roads in the affected area. 

[43 FR 59485, Dec. 21, 1978, as amended at 47 
FR 10529, Mar. 11, 1982] 

§ 668.213 Application procedures. 
(a) Based on the detailed site inspec-

tions and damage estimates prepared 
pursuant to paragraph (e) of § 668.211, 
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